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EL9190,covering 38 graticular blocks,was granted to John William Benger

on August 15 1995 for six years.Olympia Resources NL acquired an option

to purchase EL9190 dated May 1999,which expires on 30 June 2000.EL9190

is being explored for Industrial Garnet resources.The main area of interest

within the EL is the Plenty River which contains Almandine Garnet derived
from the weathering of the Riddoch Amphibolite and the Irindina Gneiss.
No work was carried out in the relinquishment area in 1998-9.Previous
work over Yam Creek indicated low value-low volume garnet bearing
sands of no commercial interest and therefore this section of the EL being

11 blocks was relinquished.



